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Spring Newsletter 2021
April 1, 2021

First Presbyterian (PCUSA) Churches of Murphysboro and Pinckneyville,
Illinois

Church Life During the Pandemic: How to Connect With The Churches Via Facebook And The Websites

Pinckneyville Website:  http://1upcpville.com/index.html   Pinckneyville Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/firstunitedpresbyterianpinckneyville/
Murphysboro Website: http://fpcmurphysboro.org/   Murphysboro Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/First-Presbyterian-Church-1517609008538913/
The Facebook pages are where you will find the online services, which we simulcast on Facebook Live during in-person worship. Pinckneyville's service is at 9:00 a.m. and Murphysboro's is at 10:45 a.m.  
Mission News:  On April 4, we will receive the nationwide ecumenical offering known as One Great Hour of Sharing. This important offering is used to address some critical human needs. 32% of the funds go to Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, 36% go to the Presbyterian Hunger Program, and another 32% goes to Self-Development of People, which invests in communities responding to the experiences of oppression, poverty, and injustice and educates Presbyterians about the impact of these issues. Begin prayerfully considering now what you can give. If you couldn't attend worship to give your offering, you can mail it to either church address listed near the end of the newsletter. Another option is to give online: https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/make-a-gift/gift-info/
Worship news: By the time you read this, Easter, April 4, Resurrection Sunday, may be over. But it will still be Eastertide, because the season of Easter has seven Sundays. This year, the last Sunday of Easter is May 16, followed the next week by Pentecost, on May 23.

Neither the Pinckneyville nor the Murphysboro communities held any ecumenical or inter-denominational services this year due to the pandemic. But both churches held brief services on April 1, Maundy Thursday.

Pastor's Column:  "A Funny Thing Happened on The Way to The Pandemic"
The coronavirus pandemic has been a terrible thing. The loss of life has been staggering, the grief overwhelming. Thousands of people around the world will have nothing but terrible memories of 2020 and 2021.

Even when a diagnosis of COVID-19 has not resulted in death, many people were sick with this awful virus for a long, long time.  Some of them almost didn't make it.  They were in ICUs and on respirators for weeks, separated from family members who knew little of what was going on with them.  Moreover, many people are reporting side effects that are lingering long after they have supposedly "recovered." Brain fog and such. That is very troubling.
The virus was economically devastating as well.  Many people lost jobs that they will never get back.  A lot of small businesses closed their doors, never to re-open.  In fact, some big businesses did as well.  A lot of people basically lost everything they had.
I believe the virus had an impact on last year's elections as well. I think voters judged a lot of incumbents on how well, or how poorly, they responded to the pandemic.

The pandemic wasn't kind to some churches either. Some struggling churches didn't make it, so I've heard.  They had to stop having services when the government started shutting things down and just were not able to re-open.

But, still, even in bad times, and the pandemic has been the worst time we've gone through so far in the twenty-first century, having a sense of humor about things helps relieve the stress somewhat and helps you get by a little better.  So here are what I am hoping are some humorous observations about life in the pandemic:

1.  Regarding the aforementioned "brain fog" side effect of COVID-19, I think I've had that for years.  Have I had the virus a long time and simply not known it?

2.  The pandemic changed the everyday living patterns for most people. But not everyone. In backwoods rural Georgia where I come from, for a lot of folks, sitting around the house and wearing grubby clothes, drinking too much, and not being too productive doesn't necessarily have anything to do with the 'rona. For a lot of people, that's just a Tuesday!

3. When we suspended in-person worship at our churches and went to virtual, online services, all of a sudden I became our churches' "tech guru." Considering my very poor technological skills, that's not really funny; that's just sad.  I can't tell you how many times I've started Facebook Live worship with my phone turned upside down or sideways!

4. Don't you wish some people had a "mute" button in real life??

O.k., well, that last one may have been a little mean. But, otherwise, I hope you've appreciated my efforts to be funny.  God gave us the gift of laughter for a reason and one of those reasons, I believe, is to help us get through tough times like the one we are living in right now.

But there's laughter over something that is humorous and then there is joy. Joy is much better than mere humor.  It's deeper and more profound.  You can laugh over a joke, even a bad one, but you can experience joy over something that truly thrills the soul.  

Jesus' resurrection is something that provokes joy.  We start celebrating that on Easter or Resurrection Sunday, April 4, this year and continue celebrating it throughout Eastertide, which lasts until Pentecost Sunday, May 23. A good joke may brighten an otherwise dismal day, but the reality of Jesus' resurrection brings us joy for a lifetime and beyond.
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PINCKNEYVILLE NEWS 

The Session has decided to replace one of the air conditioner units that serve the sanctuary.  The current unit no longer functions properly.  The new unit will be installed by J.C.’s Air Conditioning in Pinckneyville and will cost approximately $4700.  The Session is setting up an A/C Fund and encourages anyone who can do so to contribute to the fund in order to help offset this extraordinary expense.
Last year, several individual members of the congregation bought items from the Presbyterian Mission Agency's Giving Catalog. These are items that individuals in need around the world can use for food, shelter, emergency needs, or to make a living. The Pinckneyville members purchased pairs of chickens. One couple purchased them as an ongoing, monthly contribution. Some other individuals in the congregation promised to match, dollar for dollar, anything that was purchased from the Giving Catalog. This has been done. They bought not only chickens but other items, such as emergency life packs for refugees.
PRAYER CONCERNS
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Herb Chapman, Mass fatality shooting at a supermarket in Boulder, CO., Mass fatality shooting of Asians in Atlanta, David Havens

​
​SESSION  MEMBERS - Gayl Pyatt, David Templeton, Herb Chapman, and Chuck Dobrinick
Financials:   The weekly offering amount required to meet the budget is $1,218.00.  Your contributions are needed now more than ever. The mail is being monitored on a regular basis, so, please, send your contributions to the church at 3811 State Highway 13/127, Pinckneyville, IL, 62901.

Pinckneyville Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays- Jim Higgerson, March 10; Caleb Higgerson, April 8; Ted Cunnigham, May 19;


Claire Schweizer, May 21; Sharon Higgerson, June 2; Chuck Dobrinick, June 7;


Glenn McKinstry, June 7; Mary Ann Shillinger, June 21; Dick Tabing, June 3


Anniversaries:  Dick and Anne Tabing, March 27; Caleb and Shanna Higgerson, April 7

[image: image4.png]


               

MURPHYSBORO NEWS-  

Presbyterian Women's Christmas mission project was very successful. They hosted a 

churchwide fundraiser to buy items from the Presbyterian Mission Agency's Giving
Catalog. They raised enough money to buy 12 sewing machines and a fishing kit, all
of which will be used by individuals and families in various locales around the world 
as means of livelihood. A staff person at the Mission Agency told a PW member that,
 if possible, most of not all of the sewing machines will be sent to one village in order to 
maximize the impact of these gifts. Plus, some anonymous individuals in the church agreed
 to match what was given to PW.  They not only bought more sewing machines from the Giving 
Catalog but other helpful mission items as well, such as an education scholarship for 
communities of color. Praise God for the success of this wonderful project!
On a cold Christmas Eve night in 2020, during the height of the pandemic, a small but

faithful bundled-up and masked band of worshipers gathered at First Presbyterian for

the annual Christmas Eve service. The Christmas story was told, scriptures were read, 

beautiful Christmas carols on CD were played on the sound system, and we had

a closing candlelighting ritual without candles! Instead, we used children's glowsticks from 

Dollar General.  It wasn't exactly the same, but it was fun, Christ was honored, we
believe, and everyone left full of the Christmas spirit!

PRAYER CONCERNS- 
[image: image5.png]



Glady Crawshaw, Process of re-uniting immigrant children with their parents, Bettye Hayes, Mass fatality shooting at a supermarket in Boulder, CO., Mass fatality shooting of Asians in Atlanta

SESSION MEMBERS – Lillian Crain, Dan Baker, Coralee Lawder, Sutton Decker, and Frank Puttman.

Financials: AMOUNT NEEDED WEEKLY TO MEET THE BUDGET: $1165.70. Your contributions are needed now more than ever. The mail is being monitored on a regular basis, so you can send your contributions to the church at 51 Crescent Drive, Murphysboro, IL, 62966.

Murphysboro birthdays

Samantha Bailey, March 17; Brian Camden, March 18; Blake Williamson, March 18; Tyler Williamson, March 18; Alex Crawshaw, March 22; Sutton Decker, April 7; Frank Puttman,

April 22; Jeanne Baker, April 27; John Kroener, May 8; Howard Crawshaw, May 25; Julia

Morrill, May 27; Ann Williams, June 21
GENERAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE YOKED CHURCHES

Contact information for Rev. Sam Foskey: Phone # 618-412-1188

Rev. Foskey’s e-mail is mboropvillepastor@gmail.com

Worship Services: Pinckneyville worships at 9:00 a.m. and Murphysboro at 10:45 a.m.

Murphysboro church contact information:  

Phone: 618-684-3466; secretary’s email: firstpresmurphysboro@gmail.com
Church address:  51 Crescent Drive, Murphysboro, IL 62966

The secretary is Phyllis Neace.  The secretary’s office hours are Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday, 12:30 - 4:00 p.m. and Wednesday 8:30 a.m. to noon.

The pastor's office hours are posted in the church bulletin and on the website each week.

Website:  www.fpcmurphysboro.org.   

Pinckneyville church contact information:

Phone:  618-357-8017; Secretary’s email: fupcpville@frontier.com.

Church address: 3811 State Highway 13/127 Pinckneyville, IL 62274

Newsletters can be found on the website.

Cathi Gerrish, the secretary, is in the office from 9 a.m. until 2 p.m. on Mondays, 9 a.m. until 12 p.m. on Tuesdays, and 10 a.m. until 12 p.m. on Thursday.
The pastor’s hours are posted in the church bulletin and on the website each week.

Website:  1upcpville.com







They said to them, "Why do you seek the living one among the dead? He is not here, but he has been raised"(Luke 24:5b, 6a New American Standard Bible).








